# Key City Kennel Club

# PUPPY PUDDLES FEBRUARY 2023





#### Officers:

President: Sharon Olson • Vice President: Gladys Berlin Treasurer: Lori Espeland • Secretary: Alexis Smith

Board members: Brian Carstensen (\*2023), Bobbie Nuytten (\*2023), Pete Otterness (\*2023), Roxie Eaton (\*2024), Bruce Davey (\*2024)

\*term end

# **Monthly Meeting**

February 21, 2023 Training Center Board Meeting 6:30pm Club Meeting 7:30pm

# **Updates & Encouragement**

If there is a need for sympathy or encouragement to be extended from the club please contact Mary Schroeder at email: marys@newulmtel.net

# Add to the newsletter!

Please e-mail your ideas, stories, pictures, or newsletter corrections to: puppypuddlesnews@gmail.com

# General Announcement

#### **Key City Kennel Club Equipment**

All equipment and other property of the club, when not in use for an event or under repair, must remain at the training center.

Club property is not to be removed for personal use. If you have any items that belong to the club, please return them to the training center promptly.

# Hybrid Meeting in February

The Feruary meeting will be held in-person at the training center, and also virtually. The information needed to attend the KCKC general meeting virtually at 7:25 p.m. on February 21st has been sent previously through email, this information does not change or update from month to month.

# Note from incoming President

For 2023 we have a new shift of board members. I look forward to working with them and also want to thank the outgoing board members for their years of service. Things simply will not be the same without you.

I also look forward to serving you, the membership. The new board has a few challenges so please be patient until we come up to speed, but also do not hesitate to push for the improvements that our club needs to make. Also none of the good ideas that many of you have can be realized without your involvement. We need your participation. In short all of us must volunteer our time and resources if this club is to move forward

Sharon

# Chief Ring Steward needed!

The May show needs a new Chief Ring Steward. The Chief Steward gathers volunteers, and coordinates those volunteers to the ring assignments. Due to the fact that they should be available to take over a ring if necessary, they should know how to do inside stewarding. Dawn and Sharon both will give the new Chief Ring Steward lots of help.

Please call Sharon at 507-388-3836 for information.

#### Annual Dues are OVER Due

It is that time of year again, and club membership dues were due by the end of 2022. If you have not sent in your dues, please be sure to send as soon as possible. The dues are \$15.00/person.

Please send dues to:

Key City Kennel Club Attn: Lori Espeland, Treasurer PO Box 231 Truman, MN 56088

Remember if your dues are not paid within a timely manner, your membership will cease and you will have to go through the whole membership application process again.

# JANUARY MEETING WAS CANCELLED DUE TO WEATHER

### AGENDA:

#### **BOARD MEETING**

- I. Approve minutes of previous meeting
- II. Report of Secretary
  - A. Correspondence
  - B. Applications for membership
- III. Reports of Committees
  - A. Treasurer
  - B. Training
  - C. Building Committee
- IV. Unfinished Business
- V. New Business
- VI. Recess meeting
- VII. Adjourn meeting

# **GENERAL MEETING**

- I. Introduce Guests
- II. Approve minutes of previous meeting
- III. Report of the President
  - A. Board discussion and action
- IV. Report of the Secretary
  - A. Correspondence
  - B. Applications for membership
- V. Good Cheer Fund
- VI. Report of the Treasurer
- VII. Reports of Committees
  - A. AKC Delegate
  - B. Training
- VIII. Unfinished Business
- IX. New Business
- X. Adjourn Meeting